General Education Program Review Ad Hoc Committee
Friday, April 1, 2016
3:00 p.m.
Thomas Edison (Lee) Campus:  AA-177
Collier: M-120A

Minutes

Attendees: Professor Don Ransford, Dr. Eileen DeLuca, Dr. Rebecca Harris, Dr. Brian Page, Dr. Wendy Chase, Dr. Lisa McGarity
Absent: Jane Charles

The committee approved the minutes from the February, 2016 meeting.

Don provided an update on the General Education Council committee.  Dr. Stewart is supportive of making the committee a standing academic committee. Faculty Senate voted to support the council as a standing committee. We are now awaiting any discussion during the development of the Collective Negotiations Agreement (CNA). Dr. Stewart has committed to supporting the council as an Ad Hoc committee should it not get written into the CNA.

The committee discussed the upcoming Meeting of the Minds workshops.  The committee reviewed attendance and participation data from the sessions.  Generally facilitators reported positive discussion.  Many faculty attendees reported that that the syllabi review has led to positive discussions.  Many faculty reported that their departments are reviewing all of their learning outcomes as a result of this process.  There were also many faculty who shared ideas about how the competencies were realized through their course activities, assignments, and assessments.

Some notes on suggested changes to the competencies:
· Possibly add the word “religion” to the “Visualize” competency.
· Delete the words “past, present, and future” from the “Think Critically” competency.
· Lisa brought forward an idea to number the learning outcomes within the updated syllabi.

The committee discussed the submission of the General Education Revision template.  As of March 31, 45 syllabi have been submitted.  The only competency that has not yet been submitted as either “Integral” or “Supplemental” is “Engage meanings of active citizenship in one’s community, nation, and the world.”

Departments are encouraged to submit templates by May 1.  A General Education Program Map will be completed shortly afterwards and will be disseminated electronically for review and thought over the summer. The committee discussed giving a brief update about the General Education Program Map during the Fall 2016 professional development days.  

The committee discussed putting together a schedule of “Meeting of the Minds” for fall 2016.  A calendar could be handed out during Professional Development days.  Fall sessions could focus on sharing assignment and assessment ideas.  Faculty teaching courses with a competency that is “integral” may want to be encouraged to participate.  This could relate to transdisciplinary conversations towards achieving each competency. The committee discussed different visions for achieving general education competencies through program completion.  
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The committee discussed putting together a proposal to share the General Education revision process with other institutions such as through a SACSCOC Conference or AAC&U.





